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  HOUSE OF ENGLAND  
         www.houseofengland.org 
      House of Pacific Relations- Intl Cottages 

2294 Pan American Plaza, San Diego, 92101 

                 Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

            NEWSLETTER - DECEMBER 2015 

 

NEXT MEETING :  Tuesday, December 1, 2015 at HALL OF NATIONS  at 6:00pm is our annual 

CHRISTMAS DINNER PARTY . Tickets are $15 each for a wonderful meal catered by Selinaôs 

Shakespeare Corner Shoppe, entertainment, awards, and a fun game. Such a bargain! Call or email Fran 

ASAP if have not booked your seat. Bring a wrapped gift valued $10 to $15 for the gift game. 

 

REJOICE! The Hall of Nations was officially reopened on Sunday November 1st. 

 

Membership renewal time: We end the year with 103 members! Please bring your renewal check or 

cash in the amount of $10 to the January meeting or mail to Mel. See address on page 2 

 

Member news: Beryl Clarke and Annette York are both recovering from hip replacement surgery in 

rehab facilities and hope to go home soon. Still not quite ready for visitors yet but cards/calls are very 

welcome. Sadly, Derek Dukes passed away on Oct 29th-see page 4. 

 

Birthda ys in December: Sheila Moss, Belinda Jones and Elaine Boyd. 

 

Anniversaries in December:  Mike and Roberta Hayden 

 

Poppies: We sent $65 collected by donations to the Royal British Legion. 

 

Halloween Day in Balboa Park: We had great fun at the cottage- see page 5. 

 

Peace Corp day at House of England: We honoured Marcee who is serving in Senegal.  See page 6. 

We flew the flag at half-mast that day in remembrance of the lives lost the day before in France. 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS  

 

 

Tuesday Dec 1st: Christmas Party.  Got your ticket? Call Fran ASAP if you have not! 

 

Fri/ Sat Dec. 4/5:  December nights/ International Christmas Festival:  Yes, that crazy two day 

event is coming up again. Please sign up to bring baked goods, volunteer in the cottage or food booth 

and help with set up/ tear down. Call Fran if you can help and have not been contacted yet! 

 

Wednesday Dec 9th: Ladies Auxiliary Luncheon will be at Marina Restaurant by the Bay in 

Chula Vista at noon ï choice of 5 entrees all under $15 (One choice is Fish and Chips!) Call Aileen at 

619-427-1403 for further details. 

 

Tuesday Jan 5th: White Elephant sale. Our January meeting is always a fun auction of items brought 

in- new and used. Auctioneer Selina and assistants wil l be back by popular demand! 

 

New Board for 2016: Same officers with the addition of Dave as second trustee. Welcome to the team 

Dave! 

 

 

WISHING YOU ALL A VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS  
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE  
Thank you to our volunteers. 

Call our hosting chairperson, Meegan Gosseline to volunteer for future dates. 619-469-0510 

Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags, sugar and paper products 

are provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the cottage. 

(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 

      

 

Nov 1  Steve, Chris T, Fran  

Nov 8  Anne and Fran 

Nov 15  Dottie and Fran 

Nov 22  Meegan and Fran 

Nov 29  Alex and Sandra, Fran 

 

Dec 6  CLOSED 

Dec 13  open 

Dec 20  Elaine /Claire and Fran 

Dec 27  open   

   

                   

 
Fran will work with anyone hosting for the 

first time to show how we do it! 

 
Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per 

host from the donations towards cost of milk 

and food- just let the Treasurer know for 

accounting purposes.  

 
Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need replenished. 

 
House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain one, please let Mel know when 

turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 

 

Interested in joining House of England? 

Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage on a 

Sunday afternoon and mail, with check for $12 made out to the House of England, to: 

House of England, c/o Mel Weekley, 1951 47th St #61, San Diego, CA 92102 

 

        

    
 House of England paid respects to 

the House of France following the 

tragedy in Paris. Margie played 

beautiful music on the hammer 

dulcimer. We served tea to the many 

visitors to their cottage.            

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
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Derek Dukes was born April 25, 1923 in Dudley, a suburb of Birmingham, (West Midlands of England) 

Great Britain. Son of John Dukes & Elizabeth Houghton. 

Older Brother: Wilfred Hubert Dukes     Younger Brother: Robert Dukes 

  

When Derek was 4 years old he went to see the first talking movie, with his father in Birmingham. 

Before they left Birmingham he had an operation of tonsillectomy 

 

When Derek was 10 years old, the family moved to Coventry. They lived close to his Grandma Houghton and 

his Aunt Emily Hampton that had a daughter: Marjorie Hampton. In Coventry he attended Stoke Elementary 

School before progressing one year later to Stoke Senior School. He finished school at 14 years old. 

At 14 he started to work as an office boy at Morris Motors, a prominent English Automobile Company, and in 

the same time continuing education at evening school. 

 

At 16 He became an apprentice at Armstrong Whitworth Aircraft, and also started to play drums with the 

Company Orchestra and with his brother at the local Pub. It was 1939 and the Second World War started. 

At 21 He got an Engineering Degree at the local University in Coventry. 

  

In 1950 Derek got on the óQueen Elizabethô and sailed to New York, where his brother Wilfred took him to 

Toronto, Canada and immediately he started to work as an engineer. He stayed there for 9 years. 

  

In 1959 he came to San Diego to visit and get fell in love with the City and the weather. He immigrated to USA 

and immediately he got a job at General Dynamics and worked there for 30 years. At the same time, he spent 

his Musical talent with several musicians on weekends. 

  

In 1991 Derek married Lucy and together joined the House of England, He was Treasurer for many years. 

 

    
Derek passed away on 10/29/15. Lucy shared this narrative and says thank you for the prayers and condolence.

https://onedrive.live.com/redir.aspx?cid=a66391fa515315c7&page=play&resid=A66391FA515315C7!1063&parId=A66391FA515315C7!1062&type=1&Bsrc=Photomail&Bpub=SDX.Photos&authkey=!AHKWxHfZWqa7oY0
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Halloween Day at the cottage- Saturday Oct 31st. Great fun!    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         
 

 

 

           and why were they so 

anxious to escape? They had 

not had their ófluô shots! 
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MARCEE CHIPMAN:   A wonderful, vivacious woman with a great spirit of adventure and caring. 
House of England met Marcee through the Jane Austen Society. She soon became a vibrant part of 
our membership and introduced us to the San Diego Costume Guild. 
Little did we know that this wonderful lady would give up her Criminal Defense Attorney career,  sign 
up for the Peace Corp, to be whisked away to Senegal.  We greatly respect and admire her. 

                            
Marcee in Regency attire for a Jane Austen event , made ócross 

bunsô to serve in the cottage on Easter Sunday, enjoying a 

moment at a House of England event with the costume guild. 

Marcee home for two months this summer. 
She visited her mother (age 94), attended her 50th High School 

Reunion, met up with siblings, and celebrated her 68th birthday.  

She has now returned to Senegal for 10 more months.  (The 24 

month assignment extended two months due to school year 

obligations). 

ñI never imagined the kind of poverty I saw when I moved to Senegal. I had 
never thought a cement brick could be a symbol of wealth or half a chicken 

could feed eight people. I didnôt expect to take bucket baths, where an entire shower is taken out of one pail. What hit me even harder 
than the poverty was the pure adoration for one another I have experienced in St. Louis.  What surprised me the most was watching 
and enjoying how absolutely at peace and happy everyone was, and they were living in abject poverty with hardly a modern 
convenience,ò she said. ñThat to me was the most astonishing, eye-opening, bewildering immersion Iôve ever had.ò  

You can follow Marceeôs blogs at:   http://MarceesAdventuresInAfrica.wordpress.com  

House of England sponsored a Peace Corp day on the lawn Saturday, November 14th to honour 
Marcee. 

                          

http://marceesadventuresinafrica.wordpress.com/

